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UNDE VP BC Marcelo Lazaro Report
May- Aug 2023
May 5-7 PSAC BC Regional Convention 
May 8-12 CLC Convention (Montreal) 
May 30 Meeting with RPOPs CO 
May 31 ADM-IE Cancelled, (boycotting in support of GDYLTW)
June 19 RPOPs Environmental Health & Safety (EHS) Council
June 26 Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee (VIHRC)
July 4 BCom change of Command. 
July 9 Victoria Pride Parade
July 10 Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee (VIHRC)
July 26 RPOPs Environmental Health & Safety (EHS) Council
July 27 Victoria Area Council (VAC)
Aug 2 BC Region Union Safety & Health (BRUSH) Meeting

Brother Jamie Mills was reelected as the PSAC BC REVP and Sister Kirsty Havard also was reelected as the Alternate REVP BC.
I attended my first CLC Convention in Montreal, it was an amazing experience, with an approximately four (4) thousand members in attendance from unions across Canada. 
I met with the RPOPs CO to discuss and debrief any issues that may have happened during the strike, no serious issues were observed.

We also discussed what is being proposed as Preventative Maintenance Inspections (PMI) type of solution for the shops, it has been going on in Comox for the past 8 months and it seems to be working. 
Shop Supervisors, Shop Managers and 21016 Local president Met with the OC and the DCO to discuss the way forward and what would be the best way for CFB Esquimalt, it was understood that the shops will be in charge of the Preventative Maintenance Inspections (PMI) entering in to DRMIS and sadly most of the work will be sent to contract for repairs.
We canceled the ADM-EI UMNCC in support of GDYLT West. 
I sit as ex-officio in meetings for the EHS Council and we meet twice in the last term, in these meetings we discuss the compliance part of the house, i.e.; asbestos, hearing test concerns and etc. On the last meeting we discussed DAOD-4003 Environmental Protection and Stewardship. Stantec Consulting was hired to provide a gap analysis for (SEMS) Safety and Environmental Management System. It was completed and was presented to the RPOPs group on July 26,2023 in our EHS meeting. The document has 22 pages and I have copies available. 
After the Stantec presentation, the EHS group discussed the way forward, some recommendations were presented but no concrete or final decision has been made.  
The PSAC Victoria H&R Committee joined the Victoria Labor Council on the Victoria Pride Parade, it was well represented with UNDE members.




I was able for the first time to secure an information table at one of the Ship to Shore trades show events, it was well attended, and I got to meet a lot of members that I never had the chance before. 
 
Respectfully Submitted By
Marcelo Lazaro
UNDE BC VP
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